North Marston C E School report to the Parish Council 2018/19
We currently have 98 pupils on roll which is just below our capacity number of 105. We are full in some year groups and have spaces in year R, Y1, Y4 and Y6. 
We continue to be proud that the school still serves the communities of North Marston and Granborough, with many of the pupils being from the 2 villages. However, this number is changing and currently there are 34%of pupils from outside the catchment, which has increased from 27% last year. Next academic year this will rise to 40%. There are less young children within the 2 villages, and less mobility of young families into the villages and so children from further afield are choosing to attend our school.

We are aware that parking is continuing to be an issue in the village, but with more pupils coming from out of catchment they have to drive in. The school bus also does not take pupils in reception until they are 5, so the parents have to bring them into the village too.
We continue to have challenging financial issues our budget has been cut again this financial year but we are able to maintain our staffing. Mrs Kent the assistant headteacher, and myself have undertaken work supporting other schools which has brought some income into the school as well as providing interesting opportunities for us.
We have introduced some new initiatives into school this year including “board games for breakfast” when parents can come and have some breakfast with the children and spend time playing games together, this is in addition to the “books for breakfast” which was introduced last year. We held a Science Week, where children had the opportunity to plan and carry out investigations, we had visitors to run activities and speak to the children. We have developed another link with a larger village school just outside Aylesbury and spent 3 days with them. 

We have been pleased to welcome a number of parents and friends into school who have talked to the children about their jobs. These talks have been very varied and created an insight into possibilities for their futures.
Our PTA has held a number of fundraising events to support the school. They have paid for new text books, a times tables computer programme, a shed for storing playground equipment, a new water fountain and staff Forest School training.
Forest Schools, which has a base set up at the sportsfield, continues to go from strength to strength. The younger pupils visit the forest every week come rain or shine, and have marvellous learning experiences in the outdoors. We have also continued to benefit from the village surroundings through history walks around the village, collective worship and services in church, visits to the shop and visits from members of the community. 
This academic year we celebrate 50 years of the school being on the current site. We are celebrating in May with a Family Fest on Saturday 18th from 3-7pm. There will be music, stalls, entertainment and food and drink. We will also have a display of photographs and other memorabilia in an exhibition. Everyone from the village is invited to join us for this celebration as well as any past or present pupils, staff, parents etc.

We are very grateful for the support from parents and locals. We are very lucky to be surrounded by such a rich environment and lovely people.
Cathy Gouldstone
